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Abstract

This IL provides industry notification of changes to the previously announced split of the 612 NPA in
Minnesota.

Letter Information (Includes safety liability disclaimer (if applicable), ordering information, originator's signature information)

We have been advised by US WEST that the Public Utilities Commission in the State of Minnesota has
ordered specific changes to the previously announced implementation plan for the split of the 612 NPA
and the introduction of the 320 NPA. The original plan was described in Bellcore Informational Letter
IL 95/09-007, dated September 15, 1995. The changes involve transferring select city/wire centers and
associated NXXs as follows:

1. The city/wire centers of Almelund (583), Becker (261), Enfield (878), Glendorado (662), Montrose
(658 & 675), New Germany (353), Princeton (389), Taylors Falls (465), and Watertown (955),
originally scheduled to transfer from the 612 NPA to the 320 NPA, will now remain in the 612 NPA.

2. The city/wire centers of Red Wing (380, 385 & 388), Wabasha (565), Goodhue (923), Lake City
(345), and White Rock (258), originally scheduled to transfer from the 612 NPA to the 507 NPA,
will now remain in the 612 NPA.

3. The city/wire centers of Arlington (964), Gaylord (237), Green Isle (326), Henderson (248), Le
Center (357), Le Seuer (665 & 756), and Montgomery (364), originally scheduled to transfer to the
320 NPA, will be transferred to the existing 507 NPA.

Attached are the city/wire centers and associated central office codes (NXXs) which reflect all
assignments as of the start of the permissive dialing period, sorted in both numerical and alphabetical
order. Anupdated map reflecting the new NPA boundaries after the split is also attached.
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The schedule for the implementation of the new 320 NPA remains the same. Permissive dialing will
begin on March 17, 1996 and will end on September 15, 1996 as described in IL 95/09-007. During the
permissive period, calls placed to central office codes which are transferring to the new 320 NPA or to
the existing 507 NPA can be dialed using either their new NPAs or the existing 612 NPA. At the end of
the permissive dialing period, calls terminating to these NPAs will require that the proper NPA be dialed.

US WEST has indicated that two toll-free numbers will be available for testing purposes. These numbers
are 320-629-5975 (Minneapolis LATA #628) and 320-252-0090 (St. Cloud LATA #626). Carriers and
other service providers can obtain current central office code information for this NPA split by calling
the US WEST “Fax-on-Demand” service at 1-800-450-6267.

Operational questions concerning the split of the 612 NPA and the introduction of the new 320 NPA may
be referred to Jack Ott, US WEST, on (303) 707-7005, or to Kathy Binford, US WEST, at (303) 707-
7019.

Copies of this letter are being forwarded to achieve the widest possible industry distribution and may be
reproduced for further distribution as needed. Questions concerning the contents of this letter may be
referred to Jim Deak, Bellcore, at (908) 699-6612.
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